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       The LFCC Board would like to send out updates, information, and concerns to our membership. If possible, we plan to do this once a month to keep our membership better informed. 
 
—Happy Valentine’s Day to all our members!!!!!! Beware of Cupid and His Arrows!!!
 
—Member Appreciation Day is coming up - February 26 - 3:00 - make sure you RSVP to Tammy - twhiz@ctc.net or 704-783-7728. We have approximately eighty (80) signed up. Should be lots of fun!!!
 
—Good News!! The new carts are being delivered this week. We already have half, with the balance due later this week. Hope everyone enjoys them for the next five (5) years!!!
 
—A Special Thank You to all who attended our annual membership meeting January 28th. Well-attended with a lot of information given out. If you were unable to attend, please refer to the webpage for the minutes. A lot of great questions/concerns were shared by the members in attendance.
 
—If you get the opportunity, please thank the three (3) members that went off the Board - Jane Allman, Tim Daughtry, and Steve Grochowski for the time and effort they put in.  Outstanding Board Members!!!
 
—In addition, please welcome three new Board members that were elected for a three-year term: Nick Bertucci, Richard Page, and Larry Trotter. Nick will serve as Vice-President, Richard will be in membership, and Larry will monitor house. Tammy will switch from membership to marketing. The remaining five (5) members will continue in their jobs from 2022.
 
—Welcome to our newest members:
 
    Jody and Joy Thomasson
    291 Golfview Court
 
    This brings our current total to 158 members!!
 
—Work has begun on number 8. Tim and his staff are in the process of removing the trap at the 150 marker. They have removed several trees behind the trap, which should open the area up for your second shot.  
 
—On the same note: Tim’s staff continued to use the winter months to remove trees on #3, #10, #13 and #18. At some point, the stumps will be removed when tree removal is being put on hold. Thanks, Tim, Dan, and crew for continuing your hard work in improving our course.
 
—A special Thank You to Scott Stokley for ‘making’ us a trophy board that will be displayed in the golf shop hallway. This board will be used to recognize our past Club Champions, both male and female. Dean is currently researching the names and years of past champions. If you have a good memory, please stop by, and let him know of earlier winners.
 
—The driving range continues to be a great concern to the membership. Improvements and changes are being researched under the leadership of Steve Grochowski. Steve has met with a number of companies and, hopefully, will recommend a plan to the Board and to the Members. It already appears as if finances will be a major obstacle if we want to do it in the right way.
 
—Final Note: In the next few weeks several changes will be made that will greatly improve the play at LFCC. Dean, Jon, and Golf Operations have come up with a plan that will improve the wear and tear of our course, improve the longevity of our new carts, and put our golf cart process under the same umbrella as the other courses in our area. Dean will send out a memo explaining the changes, and when they will go into effect. Thanks, in advance, for your understanding of the new process.
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